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Notice by the Secretary of State under section 
52 [and 55(1)] of the National Parks and 
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Sheepway Lane to Portbury Wharf 
August 2021 
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Introduction 
On 25 July 2019 Natural England submitted a compendium of coastal access reports 
relating to the stretch of land between Aust and Brean Down to the Secretary of State for 
Environment, Food and Rural Affairs under section 51 of the National Parks and Access to 
the Countryside Act 1949 (“the 1949 Act”), pursuant to its duty under section 296(1) of the 
Marine and Coastal Access Act 2009 (“the 2009 Act”).    

On 9 July 2020 the Secretary of State gave notice under Section 52(2) that the Aust to 
Brean Down proposals for lengths ABD2 to ABD5 and ABD7 to ABD10 were approved 
(“the approved coastal access provisions”). 

On 17 March 2021, under section 55(1) of the 1949 Act, Natural England submitted a 
coastal access variation report relating to proposed changes to the approved coastal 
access provisions (“the coastal access variation report”) to the Secretary of State for 
Environment, Food and Rural Affairs. The coastal access variation report proposed 
changes to the approved coastal access provisions between Sheepway Lane and Portbury 
Wharf. 

In reaching their determination under section 52 of the 1949 Act the Secretary of State has 
considered: 

a. Proposed changes to the England Coast Path between the Sheepway Lane and 
Portbury Wharf - Natural England’s coastal access variation report submitted to the 
Secretary of State on 17 March 2021. 

No representations or objections were submitted to Natural England during the eight-week 
consultation period. 

In this notice – 

(a)  “objection” means an objection about the coastal access report which is made under 
paragraph 3 of the Schedule; and 

(b) “representation” means a representation about the coastal access report which is made 
under paragraph 7 of the Schedule. 

Secretary of State’s approval of coastal 
access proposals 
The Secretary of State has determined to approve in full the proposals for the route and 
associated coastal margin as set out in the coastal access variation report, in relation to 
which no objections were made. 

The approved variation to the route is set out at Annex A.  
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The Secretary of State has made available at www.gov.uk:  

a. a copy of this notice. 

Natural England has also made available here:  

b. Sheepway Lane to Portbury Wharf – the coastal access variation report.  
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Annex A: Approved variation between 
Sheepway Lane and Portbury Wharf 
The approved variation is to move 280m of the approved route further seaward.  
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© Crown copyright 2021 

You may re-use this information (not including logos) free of charge in any format or 
medium, under the terms of the Open Government Licence. To view this licence, visit 
www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/ or write to the Information 
Policy Team, The National Archives, Kew, London TW9 4DU, or e-mail: 
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This document/publication is also available on the website at: www.gov.uk/defra. 

Any enquiries regarding this document should be sent to us at: 

Commons and Access Team 
Defra 
Horizon House 
Deanery Road 
Bristol  
BS1 5AH 
 
Email:  coast.consultation@defra.gov.uk 
 
PB XXXXXXXX 
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